
[image: image1.png]



Friday, 28 June 2002

David Halldearn

Director – Scotland and Europe

Ofgem

9 Millbank

London 

SW1P 3GE

Dear David,

The development of British Electricity Trading and Transmission Arrangements (BETTA): Ofgem/DTI Report on consultation and next steps 

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to the proposed way forward for BETTA as set out in the above report and as discussed at the industry seminar on 20 June 2002.  Whilst energywatch is strongly supportive of the BETTA project, we do have a couple of concerns over the proposed way forward.  

Transmission access and losses 
energywatch is concerned that proposals to revise transmission access and losses arrangements are being developed for England & Wales only and are not intended to consider the implications of extending the arrangements to Scotland at this time.  In our response to the December 2001 consultation on BETTA, we sought assurances that further work on transmission access and losses would have due regard to the Scottish dimension.  We consider it inappropriate for the arrangements to be developed for England & Wales in isolation of Scotland.  It is essential that the transmission access and losses arrangements that are developed and implemented are the right solutions for GB.  It would be inefficient to have to repeat the whole development and implementation process.  

Industry documentation

It is currently unclear how changes to industry documentation (e.g. the BSC and the CUSC), following the publication of the legal documents intended for designation in June 2003, will be 


managed.  energywatch considers that Ofgem should give further thought to the management of changes. 

Timetable

energywatch recognises that the target BETTA implementation date of April 2004 is dependent on parliamentary time being available to progress the enabling legislation.  Whilst we recognise that this risk to the implementation date is out of Ofgem’s control, we would urge Ofgem to work to minimise all other risks to the target implementation date.  We recommend that Ofgem closely monitor the progress of the project against the proposed timetable and keep the industry up to date on any developments.       
If you would like to discuss any aspect of this response please do not hesitate to call me on 020 7799 8362.

Yours sincerely
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Lesley Davies

Director of Policy and Research
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